Announcement of the Royal Thai Embassy, Canberra
on Requirements for Foreign Passengers Travelling to the Kingdom of Thailand

In accordance with Articles 3 and 5 of the Civil Aviation Authority of Thailand
on Practical Guideline for Air Operators Performing Flights into the Kingdom of
Thailand dated 19 March B.E. 2563 (2020), all foreign national passengers entering or
transiting_through the Kingdom of Thailand are required to present the following
documents to air operators at the time of check-in:

1. Health certificate, issued no more than 72 hours before the date of travel,
with the laboratory test result, certifying that the passenger has no evidence
of being infected by the Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19); and

2. Health insurance policy that shows minimum medical coverage for
treatment of the Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19) during a stay in Thailand
in the amount not less than 100,000 USD. '

In the case that the passengers are unable to present the abovementioned
required documentation, the air operator shall not issue a boarding pass as well as deny
the boarding.

The passengers are required to keep the said documents in items 1 and 2 for the
formalities at the transit airport and the airport of destination in the Kingdom of
Thailand. Where the said documents are kept in electronic forms, the passengers must
ensure that they can be presented to and verified by the airline staff at the airport of
departure, transit airport and airport of destination in the Kingdom of Thailand.

These requirements have been effective from 22 March B.E. 2563 (2020) at

00.00 hours (Thailand local time).
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